
Preparing for 
Worship in June 

 

 

June 3rd        
2nd Sunday after Pentecost  

1 Samuel 3:1-20 
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 (UMH 854) 

2 Corinthians 4:5-12 
Mark 2:23-3:6 

Pastor Linny Preaching 
 

June 10th        
3rd Sunday after Pentecost  
1 Samuel 8:4-20(11:14-15) 

Psalm 138 (UMH 853) 
2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 

Mark 3:20-35 
Pastor Terri Preaching 

 
June 17th          

4th Sunday after Pentecost  
1 Samuel 15:34-16:13 

Psalm 20 or Psalm 72 (UMH 795) 
2 Corinthians 5:6-10(11-13), 14-17 

Mark 4:26-34 
Boomer Crotty Preaching 

 
June 24th        

5th Sunday after Pentecost  
1 Samuel 17 :( 1a, 4-11, 19-23) 

32-49 
Psalm 9:9-20 (UMH 744) 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 
Mark 4:35-41 

Pastor Linny Preaching 
 
 
  

 

Dear Hope Family,  

 
Summer is finally here and it greets us with a big wave 

of heat!   
While we may ta ke summer vacations, God and God's 

ministry do not take a vacation, but a Sabbath . More on 
that later, this Sunday.   

 
We at Hope continue with our missions and ministries 

through the summer because we know that the needs of 
those whom we serve do not tak e a vacation. In 

response to these needs, we have the following 
ministries throughout the summer, and we are making it 

all happen with your efforts, contributions of gifts and 

servant leadership, and your giving heart of Christ!  
 

June:  
-  Rummage Sale   

-  VBS (June 25th -29th, from 6 to 8 p.m. )  
In addition, Pastor Terri will be away for a week working 

with children at JOY (Jesus, Others, and You) Camp. All 
children who wish to attend, please see Pastor Terri.  
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July:  

-  FREE Summer Camp for children (July 9t h-  20th, from 9 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.)  
We will serve breakfast and lunch for all children (18 and under) and between the 

meals, for kindergarten through 6th grade, we will have fun activities, crafts, water 
games, lemonade stand, scavenger hunts, dunk tank (d unk Pastor Linny?), sports and 

games, and with a cookout and ice cream social, stilt walker, and face painting for all 
children and families, as a finale on July 20th!   

-  Our annual Backpacks and school supplies giveaway by the Bag Ladies. (Collection will  
begin on July 8th.)  

-  We will also begin collecting for our annual Free Clothes Giveaway on July 15th.   
 

August:  
-  Free Clothes Giveaway -  August 4th  

 
We are moving in Christ's love and service to all our neighbors! Also, while we enjoy this 

heat and the  sun in our own ways (or not), please do check in on family member or your 

neighbor who may be living by themselves for their wellness.  
 

Last but not least, our Northern Illinois Conference of the United Methodist Church will 
meet for the Annual Conferen ce. Pat Michalik, Pastor Terri, and I will be representing our 

church during these 3 days of holy conferencing. Please keep all of us in your prayers.  
 

Happy Summer!  
 

Yours in Christ's Service,  
Pastor Linny.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 

Those Who Serve  
 
 

 

 Please check to see that you are assigned to the correct day(s). If there is a change or correction, please let     

Bev know. Thanks for your help. 

 

 
 

 

Those Who 
Serve  

 

June 3rd  

2nd  Sunday after 

Pentecost  

 

 

June 10th  

3rd  Sunday after 

Pentecost  

 

 

June 17th  

4th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

 

 

 

June 24th   

5th Sunday after 

Pentecost   

 

 

Liturgist  Edith Tibble  Joyce Majewski Sharon Becker  

 

 

Vic Genge  

Greeter Cathy Weltsch 
Rosemary 

Zaninovich 
Cathy Weltsch 

 

 

Carole Blackwell 

Host(s) 
Amber Oram-

Miller  
Gerry Grisham 

Nancy Mitchell  

&  

Sallie Skarda 

 

 

Diane Bown  

Ushers 

Rosemary 

Zaninovich  

& 

 Larry Wilkinson 

Don Johnson  

& 

Larry Wilkinson  

Ed Hodgson 

& 

Larry Wilkinson  

 

Don Johnson 

& 

 Larry Wilkinson  

Childrenôs 

Message  
Carrie Becker  TBA TBA 

 

 

        Cheryl Foster  

Offering  

Counters 

Jill Genge  

& 

Carol Ryan 

Jill Genge  

& 

Carol Becker 

Jill Genge  

& 

Carol Ryan 

 

Jill Genge  

& 

Carol Ryan 



                              
   
   

NNN eeewww sss   &&&    AAA nnn nnn ooouuu nnn ccceeemmm eeennn ttt sss   
 

Pastor Linny will be on vacation June 6th to the 18th.  
Pastor Terri will be filling for pastoral emergencies for Pastor Linny the 6th thru the 16th any 
question or concerns contact her at (815) 370-3063 or email pastorterri.hopeumc@gmail.com. 
Pastor Phil Sheets will be filling in pastoral emergencies June 16th to 18th. He can be contacted at 
(847)370-7033 
 

 
NO Bible Study for the Month of June  
 

Yard Sale --- Saturday, June 9th 8:00am to 3:00pm.  ï And donôt forget to keep us in mind when 

you find you have items you no longer want.  We would appreciate you taking the time to clean and 

check the items before dropping them off.  We can price them if you are unsure what price to 

ask.  We always welcome volunteers for pricing, setting up, take down and clean up. Again, 

thank all of you, who are Hope volunteers - no act of kindness is too small.  Peggy Chapman 

Bake Sale -- Saturday, June 9th --please bring your favorite baked goods to church Friday 

during yard sale set up or Saturday morning. It would be appreciated if all items are packaged and 

priced for sale. Thank you for your continued help in making our bake sale a success!  Call Carol 

Ryan with any questions 815-600-1689 

 
Unloading the Free Pantry Truck --Volunteers are needed Wednesday, June 13th In the morning 
to help fulfill the obligation of the Hope United Methodist Church in unloading the free pantry truck 
at the Trinity Methodist Church. The food pantry is supported by Area Methodist Churches. Cars will 
be leaving our parking lot at 9:30am on Wednesday, June 13th and return near noon. See Brett, 
Larry, Roger or Vic for more info 

 
New Membership--- All who are interested in becoming a member, there will be a meeting Tuesday, 
June 19th @ 6:00pm. Questions see Pastor Linny.  
 
 
Peace of the Heart Teen Campð Has your family experienced a loss of a love one? Is your teen 
questioning the ñwhyò of Death? Joliet Area Community Hospice, in partnership with C.W. Avery 
YMCA, and IRA Jones Middle School PSD202 invites your Teens (age 14 to 18) to Peace of the 
Heart Teen camp. June 11th & 12th, 9:00 am ï3:00pm. Preregistration is requiredðcontact Mary 
Ann Burns Director of Bereavement 815-460-3282 or email her at mburns@joliethospice.org 
 
 

mailto:–pastorterri.hopeumc@gmail.com
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Peace of the Heart Kids Campð Has your family experienced a loss of a love one? Is your child 
questioning the ñwhyò of Death? Joliet Area Community Hospice, in partnership with C.W. Avery 
YMCA, and IRA Jones Middle School PSD202 invites your child (ren) (age 7 to 13) to Peace of the 
Heart Kids Day camp. June 18th -21st, 9:00 am ï3:00pm. Preregistration is requiredðcontact Mary 
Ann Burns Director of Bereavement 815-460-3282 or email her at mburns@joliethospice.org  
 
 
VBS- Ahoy there Mateys!!  
Join Hope UMC for a fun filled week learning how ñJesus Rescues!ò June 25th to June 29th 6:00pm-
8:00pm anyone that would like to volunteer to assist can sign up on the clipboard in the Narthex or 
call or email Carrie Becker,  Thank you.  
 
UMM Joliet Slammers Game ï Friday, June 29th 7:05pm Fireworks Friday!! Sign ïup sheet is in 
the Narthex. We need all reservations in by 6/21. All money needs to be paid by 6/24. Any questions 
please see Vic Genge. Thank you.  
 
JOY Camp!  Registration is open and camp scholarships are available 
Youth finishing up with the 4th-12th grades are invited for a week of campfires, canoeing, archery, 
hiking, crafts, team activities, praising, laughing and more!  This resident camp is held at Camp 
Reynolds wood in Dixon, IL June 17-23.  J O Y   Jesus, Others & You!   Pastor Terri has been 
participating in this camp as a counselor for the past 15 years and it is the place where many of my 
children's fondest memories where made!  I am so excited to share it with you.    See Pastor Terri for 
Details 
 
The Joliet Cluster is continuing to support the Ridgewood United Community Food Pantry, an 
outreach of Trinity United Methodist Church. Continued donations of Toilet Paper, Diapers, and 
Feminine Products (June donation ï Rice) would be greatly appreciated.  Please place them in the 
blue bin in the narthex.  Donations of money are always welcome to help in the purchase of other 
food items. 
 

 Prayer Chains 
At Hope UMC we have 2 active prayer chains:  one on which we are connected by the internet and 
another one for those without internet access who wish to participate in this ministry.  Each week you 
will receive a message containing the Joys and Concerns from the Sunday worship and any special 
requests that arise during the week.  If you are so led, we ask that you offer prayers for these 
individuals and situations.  Please contact Pastor Linny or the church office if you have questions or 
wish to be included on one of the lists. 
 

If you wish to place flowers --on the altar in honor or memory of a loved one, please contact the 
secretary in the church office to arrange the date and the dedication for the bulletin.  You may also 
make a donation in honor or memory of a loved one in lieu of flowers. Please bring flowers 15 
minutes prior to worship. 

mailto:mburns@joliethospice.org
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Pastoral  Letter  to  the  Northe rn Illinois  Annual  Confe rence May  7,  

2018  

Dear  Friends  and  Members  of the  Northe rn Illinois  Annual  Confe rence: 

 
First  of all,  I want  to  thank  all  of you  who  provided  such  warm hospitality  for  the C ouncil  of 
Bishops  who  met  in  the  Chicago  area last  week.  Throughout  the  week,  to  the very  last  day,  my  
colleagues  kept  commenting  on how  gracious  you  were! In  the  midst  of a long  and  hard week of 
meetings,  your  smiling  faces and  warm greetings  were app reciated  far  more than  you  will  ever 
know!  
 
I also  want  to  thank  those  of you  who  kept  the  Council  in  your  praye rs. Your  praye rs, and  the  
praye rs of the  whole  chu rch,  met  together  with  our  own;  all  our  work  was sur rounded  by praye r. 
 
The Council  received the  report  from the  Commission  on the  Way Forwa rd (COTWF) and disce rned  
our  recommendation  to  the  called  session  of the  General  Confe rence in February  2019  (GC19).  For  
4 days  we disce rned  what  our  recommendation  would  be. We reviewed all  th ree plans  given  to  us  
by the  COTWF, discussed  them,  provided  pros and  cons  to  each of them,  and  finally  disce rned  our  
decision.  
 
We recommended  to the GC19 one pla n: The One Church  Plan.  There was substantial  support  for  
it.  Some have  been confused  by the  press release which  r ightly said  we also  recommended  that  all  

th ree plans,  and  our  disce rnment  about  them  (pros and  cons),  would  be a part  of our  report  to  
GC19.  We have  called  this  our  òhistoric narrativeó as to  why  we came to  our  decision.  (We are 
NOT recommending  all  th ree plans.)  I believe  that  it  will  be important  for  delegates  to  òsee our  
workó before, and when  we get to  GC19,  so that  if,  or  when,  any  of the  other  plans  or  parts  of 
them  come to  the  floo r, they  will  see what  our  disce rnment  was about  them.  
 
We disce rned  th e One Chu rch  Plan  because  it  gives space for  our  contexts  in  ministry and  our  
theological  convictions  regarding  human  sexuality.  The central  confe rences,  especially  those  in  

Africa,  will  not  be òforcedó to change  their  cultural  ways  which  in decades  of colonialism  has  been 
their  fear. In  fact,  it  allows  for  all  local  chu rches to disce rn if  they  want  same-gender  marriages  to  
be per formed  in  their  buildings  and  for  clergy to  decide  if  they  want  to  per form same-gender  
marriages  as part  of their  ministry.  No one is forced to  do what  they  donõt want  to  do based  on 
their  convictions.  Likewise,  no one will  be penalized  if  they  per form same-gender  marriages.  
 
The One Chu rch  Plan  also  allows  each annual  confe rence to  decide  if  its  Board of Ordained  
Ministry  will  recommend  LGBTQ  persons  for  ordination  or  not.  

mailto:achristo@umcnic.org
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The full  report  and  legislation  will  be released no later  than  July  8 after  it  has  been translated  
in  the  official  languages  of the  UMC.  I will  be meeting  with  the  NIC delegation on  the  15 th  of 
July  to  discuss  it  with  them.  We will  have  district  conversations  in  the  fall  and  I u rge all  clergy 
and  laity  to  attend  them  so that  you  know  what  the  One Chu rch Plan  entails,  as well  as what  
the other  plans  entail  should  they,  or  parts  of them,  be substituted  at  the  GC19.  
 
Now,  I want  to speak  to another  matter.  One of the  reasons  that  I delayed  putting out  a pastoral  
statement  until  today  was that  I knew  that  on Monday,  May  7,  the  results of  the constitutional  
amendments  that  were voted  on and  sent  to  annual  confe rences almost  two  years  ago would  be 
released.  

 
Amendment  #1 added  language  that  both  men  and  women  are made  in  the  image  of God and  
that  we as a chu rch  seek to  eliminate  any  discrimin ation  against  women  and  girls.  This  
amendment  received an  aggregate vote across all  the  annual  confe rences in  our  global  chu rch  
of 66.5%,  falling  short  of the  necessary  2/3  majority  by .2 % (less than 100  votes).  It  failed  to  
change  our  constitution.  
 
Amen dment  #2 added  language  that  provided  constitutional  protection  not  only  for  race,  color, 
national  origin,  status  and  economic  condition  (these  presently  exist  in  the constitution),  but  

sought  to  add  ògender, ability,  age, and  marital  status.ó This amendme nt  received an  aggregate 
vote of 61.3%,  again  falling  short  of a 2/3  vote.  It  failed  to  provide  constitutional  protection  for  
these  persons  within  our  chu rch.  (There were other  constitutional  amendments  which  met  the  
2/3  requi rement;  none  were related  to  the matters  in  #1 and  #2.)  
 
Especially  in  light  of the  discussion  and  disce rnment  about  full  inclusion  in  the  chu rch for  
LGBTQ  persons,  this  came as a spiritual,  emotional  blow.  There was much  grieving,  especially  
on the  part  of women  as we received the  report.  You  can  see the  full  Councilõs statement by 
clicking  here and  specifically  the  women  bishopsõ response  which  was a ffi rmed  by the  rest of the  
Council  by clicking  here. 
 

As the  womenõs response  says,  òwe have  a long  way  to  go to  fully  live  into  our  deep commitment  

to  the  equality  of women  in  our  many  countries  and  in  the  life  of The United  Methodist  
Chu rch.ó While  we may  not  agree upon  these  matters  of human sexuality  or  protection  and  
honoring  of all  people,  we are called  to  be òone body  and  one spirit  just  as God also  called  (us) 
in  one hopeó (Eph.  4:3).  Our  unity  is in  Christ,  not  our  ability  to  agree or  even our  acceptance  
of the  reality  of humanityõs diversity  as God has c reated us.  
 
Please pray  for  The United  Methodist  Chu rch  and  all  its  people  as well  as its  witness  to the  
world.  We have work  to  do! Prayers to pray!  Relationships  to  build!  You  are all  in my  
praye rs. May  God have  mercy upon  us  as we seek a way  forwa rd with  each othe r. 
 

 
In  Christ,  

 

Sally  Dyck  



 
 

  

 

                              June 2018         
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

     1 2 

3 

  

2nd  Sunday after 

Pentecost  

9:30- Worship 

10:30-Fellowship 

11:00-FaithLink  

Graduation 

Recognition  

 

4 5 

 

NO Bible Study  

6 7 

 

NO Bible Study  

8 9 

 

Yard/ Garage 

Sale 

8:00ma -3:00pm 

10 

3rd  Sunday after 

Pentecost  

9:30- Worship 

10:30-Fellowship 

11:00-FaithLink  

 

11 12 

 

NO Bible Study  

13 

 

Unloading the 

Pantry Truck  

9:30am-Noon 

14 

 

NO Bible Study 

  

15 16 

17 

4th Sunday after 

Pentecost  

9:30- Worship 

10:30-Fellowship 

11:00-FaithL ink 

 

18 19 

 

NO Bible Study 

 

New 

Membership 

Meeting 6:00pm 

20 21 

 

NO Bible Study 

 

22 23 

24 

5th Sunday after 

Pentecost  

9:30- Worship 

10:30-Fellowship 

11:00-FaithLink  

 

Welcome New 

Members 

25 

 

 

 

VBS 

6:00pm-8:00pm 

26 

 

NO Bible Study 

 

VBS 

6:00pm-8:00pm  

27 

 

 

 

VBS 

6:00pm-8:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 

 

NO Bible Study 

 

VBS 

6:00pm-8:00pm 

29 

Joliet Slammers 

Game 

7:05pm 

 

VBS 

6:00pm-8:00pm 

 

 

 

30 


